Founding member and supporter of HARBEL Inc.



## Mark Your Calendars

The next general meeting of the Arcadia Improvement Assoc., Inc.
Thursday, March 11th 7:00 pm via ZOOM

\*This is our first of two general meetings a year. Please consider getting involved. There are many commitees that could use your help.

# January/February 2021 President's Message

I cannot believe that a year ago I made a corny joke about finding clarity in 2020. Who would have imagined that this year would have gone as it did? How has this year turned out for you? Are you seeing more clearly? This year will go down as the weirdest year in my lifetime for sure, unless 2021 somehow ends up being weirder. I think one could make the argument that that is a distinct possibility. Do I need to recap? Probably not. While 2020 is a year many of us might like to forget, I'm choosing to remember the good moments. If you are reading this, you got through it!

2020 has been a test for us all. The year itself might have been murky, but they say times of difficulty also bring along growth. I hope that—even if we can't see the growth clearly at the moment—we will come out of this better people. For many of us, there has been time to reflect. Time to slow down. Time to plant a flower or watermelon, work on a well overdue home project, learn a new skill, read a book we have been meaning to read. Or, dare I say, binge-watch a TV show that we've just not had the time to pay attention to while everything is moving at full steam. Tough times can push us to do new things that may expand our possibilities, or at least find pleasure in the small things.

Maybe your life has not changed all that much. Maybe you are one of the many who is part of the workforce that keeps the world running smoothly—a first responder, a food system worker, a delivery person, a person who works on our infrastructure, a retail worker or anyone else who's work has been challenged by our current predicament. If you one are these people, I sincerely thank you for your service. Our lives would not be what they are without you.

And while, as I said, I'm choosing to remember the good in the past year, I also want to acknowledge the loss that many in our community are experiencing...

...loss of a friend or loved one, loss of a job, loss of a business. If this is you, I hope you have found some comfort and support in your Arcadia neighbors. You are certainly not alone and there are many in this community eager to lend a helping hand.

Positive or negative, we are moving forward. That's the only direction we can move. I am sure most of us have had a personal moment of growth at some point this year, however small. And despite the anxieties and challenges, I have personally had moments that are positive. I have gotten to spend more time with my family. I've spent more time outdoors. I've spent more time on fun projects. This year has given me time to slow down. I hope you've had at least some time to have a similar experience despite the chaos.

What will 2021 bring? With the vaccine distribution beginning, there is a light coming and the promise of a new normal and a grand reset. I am looking forward to spring—even though winter has just begun. Here's to growth and the hope of seeing neighbors in person in 2021!

Our next general meeting is March 11. There will be a vote on the new board members. The new board slate will be announced in the next newsletter. In preparation for that meeting, please remember to pay your dues. It's \$10 for the year. There is a payment slip within.

Speaking of new board members, we are still in need of a couple more. If you are interested in being on the AIA board next year, please reach out to me at president@arcadia-baltimore.org

Happy new year!

Mike Milli



president@arcadia-baltimore.org

# Community Events Tree Giveaway

The AIA Parks Committee has been busy this fall! Maybe you have noticed the new trees planted along Parkside Drive, in Heinz Park and at the bottom of the Tyndale stream. As these trees mature we all can enjoy their beauty and shade and wild-life can enjoy feeding off their fruits. Bob Mayes also coordinated with a scout troop to clean-up trash and remove invasives in Heinz Park.

Speaking of trees, we will be hosting a free tree giveaway for Acadians this spring with trees supplied by TreeBaltimore. When we receive a date for this event we will post it along with the tree varieties available. Now is a good time to look at the trees in your yard and remove any english ivy climbing up them. Ivy traps moisture which can encourage rot, attract mosquitos and vine weight makes trees more susceptible to storm damage. Even trees with a large amount of ivy on them can be saved by removing vines from the base of the tree. Here is one of many websites on how to remove ivy: https://treestewards.org/take-ivy-offtrees/ Ivy vines are really flourishing in the park, particularly on the South side. It would be great if folks could remove vines from trees in the park that are near their property. If you have questions or need help with vine removal please contact me munga3102@gmail.com at

Lisa Kopf - AIA Parks Committee

### Christmas Tree Mulching, Curbside Tree Pick-up

Beginning Jan.2, Baltimore City residents will be able to recycle their natural Christmas trees by turning it into mulch to take home. DPW will offer tree mulching services Monday through Saturday through Feb.6 (except for City holidays). Mulching services will be offered from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. at the Northwest Citizens' Convenience Center located at 2840 Sisson Street in west Baltimore.

For residents who cannot bring their trees in for mulching, DPW will offer **curbside tree collection** beginning Saturday, January 2 through Feb 6. More information available: Call 311 or search

https://publicworks.baltimorecity.gov/

# Curbside Recycling Returns

Let's not lose this valuable benefit when recycling returns on January 19. We can do better as a community of caring citizens as this service comes back to us. Check this website to access a complete list of recycling Do's and Don'ts

# https://publicworks.baltimorecity.gov/recycling-services

# Acceptable items for Recycling

#### Paper:

Office paper (all colors)

Newspaper, magazines and catalogs Mail (including junk mail, envelopes with win-

dows, flyers, etc.)
Books (including paperbacks, textbooks, and hardbacks)

Brown paper bags

Cardboard and paperboard boxes

Corrugated cardboard

Cardboard egg containers

Non-metallic wrapping paper

Clean pizza boxes (not soiled with grease)

Food and beverage cartons

Shredded paper (contained in paper bag or cardboard box)

#### Plastic:

Plastic bottles (e.g. water and soda)

Plastic jugs such as milk (other than for motor oil, posticides, and herbicides)

pesticides, and herbicides)

Plastic jars (e.g. peanut butter)

Plastic tubs (e.g. sour cream or yogurt)

Prescription bottles (including caps)

#### Metal:

Aluminum cans

Metal food or beverage containers

Clean aluminum foil/ foil pans

Empty aerosol cans

#### Glass:

Glass bottles and jars--lids may be left on

## Unacceptable items for Recycling

Soiled recyclables

Polystyrene (Styrofoam) of any type

Plastic bags

Plastic film of any type (e.g. 6 pack rings, case wrap, dry cleaning bags, food storage bags)
Plastic cutlery and straws



#### Recycling Trash Schedule

TUESDAY=
RECYCLING
resumes on
January 19

THURSDAY= TRASH

# Bulk Trash pick-up

curbside pick-up cancelled due to COVID 19

#### 311 "It works"

Report potholes and get them repaired within 48 hours. Other concerns such as slippery side streets in need of salting, salt boxes that need to be refilled, unpermitted construction projects, etc. may also be reported, but do get a tracking # so you can check back if the problem has not been resolved.

#### "Thank You!"

Thanks to the faithful group of newsletter deliverers that help us get this publication out to all neighbors. If you can't continue to deliver, please contact the editor to find a replacement for your block. We really appreciate your service to our community.

#### THE ARCADIAN

is published six times a year by the Arcadia Improvement Association

<u>Deadline for News Items</u> for March/April issue February 25th Send items for

newsletter to:
Betty Mayes
3209 Berkshire Rd.

Baltimore, MD 21214 Phone 410-426-3426 e-mail:

bbmayes@verizon.net

We welcome articles of community interest.

#### Advertising:

Dave Pugh & Bob Mayes Distribution: Janice & Jack Bonner Editor & Layout:

Betty Mayes 410-426-3426

The Arcadia website is listed on the front page. Check it out

### Welcome New Neighbors



To all Arcadians--introduce yourself to the new neighbors. Knowing how to contact you or them in an emergency makes us a caring place to live.

# SFA School "Open House"

St. Francis of Assisi School will hold an Open House on Sunday, January 31 from 11am to 1 pm. Due to Covid restrictions the event will be held virtually.

For more information, call 410-467-1683.







# Snow Trash Recycling

How do these things impact ARCADIA?

1. If it snows, **you** are responsible for clearing your sidewalks. Please be considerate of neighbors who use public transit and walk to the bus stop. Also consider clearing the driving side of your street in front of your house.

2. Trash and recycling collection will **not** happen if the street is impassible from the top or bottom because of snow or ice. City trucks will not take the chance of sliding into a parked car to service our streets.

# Herring Run Park

Want to know about what's going on Herring Run in our park? Checkout our website at

https://www.friendsofherringrun.org
or find us on our Facebook site at:

https://www.facebook.com/friendsofherringrunparks

FriendsOfHerringRunParks

## Winter Weather Tips

DPW reminds citizens to clear snow from fire hydrants and storm drains in your neighborhood (melting snow and thawing ice need clear channels to storm drains).

Keeping storm drains clear prevents flooding of intersections and basements and lets water flow freely away.

# Hats Off to our Advertisers



Thank you for supporting our community newsletter and keeping your business in our area. To **all** who read this newsletter, please let the merchants who advertise on our back page that you saw their ad in the **ARCADIAN** 

Aaduri Healing Arts St. Matthews UCC Hamiltone Music Lou's Liquors Red Canoe Wm. J. Theiss & Son Blue Spark MD State Boy Choir

**True Habitat** 

SFA school
Koco's Pub
Chop Shop
Function
Team Electric
Yoon's Body & Paint
ZEKE'S Coffee
Silver Queen

Long & Foster-Caroline Meredith

# 2021 Arcadia Dues

Payment of your dues will be greatly appreciated. We ask each family for \$10 per year to help defray the cost of publishing our newsletter, support of community activities such as our block parties and yearly donations to the non-profit organizations that directly impact our community.

icommunity.  !	
☐ Here's my/our \$10.00 membership due ☐ I/We'd like to give more because Arca is a great place to live!	
TOTAL ENCLOSED: \$	
Name(s) of adults in household: ————————————————————————————————————	
Address:	
Phone #:	
Email:	

Make checks payable to:

Arcadia Improvement Association, Inc. Sent to: Arcadia Improvement Association P.O. Box 24515, Baltimore, MD 21214



Your Neighborhood Roaster & Retail Shop 4719 Harford Road • 410-254-0122 www.zekescoffee.com

Mon-Fri 6am-6pm • Sat 7am-6pm • Sun 8am-5pm

CAROLINE M. MEREDITH Your Neighborhood Realtor!

> caroline.meredith@lnf.com www.carolinemeredith.Inf.com 410-978-6964 (mobile)



ONG & FOSTER

LAURAVILLE, BALTIMORE



coworking community 443-885-0020 • https://befunction.al

frue habitat

sustainable renovations • general contracting

truehabitat.net - 312-208-7366



Yoon's BODY & PAINT SHOP

Baltimore, MD 21206 410-488-8555 410-488-8558 (fax)

TIDN

Terrence Youn 4423 Belair Road

yoonsbodyshop@gmail.com www.yoonsbodyshop.com

MINDFUL BODYWORK FOR OPTIMUM PHEALTH

Massage, Reiki, Skin Care and Acupuncture servi Contact us to schedule your next appointment. aduri.com • 410.989.1244

4705-A HARFORD ROAD - BALTIMORE, MD 21214



5429 Harford Road 443-345-2020 www.silverqueencafe.com. ANTIQUE

#### MODERN PLUMBING

The HARD TO FIND PARTS

WM. J. THEISS & SON

4251 Harford Road Baltimore, Maryland 21214 410-426-7946



BANGS BEFORE BOTOX Online Booking!

(410) 426-2300 4321 Harford Road

www.bmorechopshop.com



Since 1955 + Not just a school but a way of life Pre-K to 8 • 3617 Harford Road 410-467-1683 • www.sfa-school.org

410•254•2200

Roger Trageser • 4204 Harcourt Road

410-444-4114

3015 Hamilton Ave. Baltimore, MD 21214

hamiltonemusic.com

facebook.com/hamiltonemusic



21 Harford Road LOWER LEVEL DRE. MD 21214

LUESPARKRARBERSHOP.COM



# The Maryland State Boychoir

3400 Norman Ave., Baltimore, MD 21213 (in the heart of historic Mayfield) 410.554.8644

NOW HOLDING AUDITIONS FOR BOYS 6 to 18

## St. Matthew United Church of Christ

3400 Norman Avenue, Mayfield smucc.balt@comcast.net • 410,235,3738 SaintMatthewUCC.org "A Church for all God's people!"

Every Sunday: Fellowship at 10 a.m. Sunday School & Worship at 10:30 a.m.

# LOU'S LIQUORS

4516 HARFORD RD. 410-426-5645

PACKAGE GOODS COLD BEER • FINE WINES 10% OFF WINES ON WEDNESDAY

**VISA & MASTERCHARGE WELCOME** 

THE RO FAMILY



KOCO'S PUB

410,426,3519

Since 1985

